STAMBAUGH TOWNSHIP BOARD

Regular Meeting

The meeting of the Stambaugh Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Isaacson on January
11, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the Stambaugh Township Hall.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll call was taken with Supervisor Isaacson, Treasurer Rogers, Clerk Christensen and Trustees Pangrazzi
and Stolberg in attendance. Also present was Water Supervisor, Wyatt Johnson.

The minutes were read from the December 14, 2022, meeting and accepted as read.

Clerk Christensen read the bills for the month and Trustee Stolberg made a motion to approve the bills
as read with a second by Treasurer Rogers. Bills were approved.

Treasurer Rogers read the Treasurer’s report which was accepted as presented.

Zach Hautala emailed the Annual Report for the Iron County Economic Chamber Alliance which was
shared with all of the board members. He reported that they are working with WUPPDR regarding grant
money that is available for residents for home improvements, if they qualify.

Russ Johnson started as a part-time employee. He is currently working on small projects and meter
reads.

Water Supervisor Johnson reported that we have had some waterline breaks out by Chicaugon Lake that
have had to be repaired. He stated that there is another issue in that area that so far has gone
undiagnosed. Trustee Stolberg suggested that gradual replacement of the older waterlines be done on
an annual basis.

Supervisor Isaacson stated that we have an ongoing problem with the Lyss’s on Scott Lake Road. Their
water meter has not been working for over three years. Water Supervisor, Gary Pangrazzi, contacted
them regarding the need for it to be repaired. Current Water Supervisor, Wyatt Johnson, has done the
same. They were given a used meter to replace their defunct one, but never had it installed. Supervisor
Isaacson will contact them to hire a handyman of their choice to get it installed to prevent their water
from being shutoff. The Township will bill them for any charges that may apply.

Supervisor Isaacson will be meeting with Doug Tomasoski to discuss the road projects for 2023.
Phase 2 of the Sparks Grant for Holmes Park will be worked on in February.

Fire Board meeting will be taking place this upcoming Monday.



Trustee Stolberg congratulated Water Supervisor Johnson for the good job he is doing as well as praising
past Water Supervisor Pangrazzi for the training he provided him.

Our next regular meeting will be held on February 8, 2023.

Trustee Pangrazzi made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Trustee Stolberg. Meeting
was adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Clerk Christensen



